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	Longridge Town Council

Council Offices, The Station Building
Berry Lane, Longridge. PR3 3JP

Telephone: 01772 782461
email: clerk@longridge-tc.gov.uk
website: www.longridge-tc.gov.uk


Mission Statement
Endeavour, through foresight and leadership, to enhance quality of life for Longridge residents and visitors.  
Working to enrich facilities and nurture opportunity, 
to protect and improve the built and natural environment, and promote community pride.
__________________________________________________________________________________________


Proceedings of Budget Executive Committee held on 5th June 2019

Present:  	Cllr. J. Rogerson 
		Cllr. R. Adamson
		Cllr. H. Gee	
		Cllr. J. Clark
		Andrea Pownall - Town Clerk
		

Min 2019/6/0012  Welcome

It was agreed that Cllr Rogerson Chair this meeting and the Chairman of the Budget Committee be allocated at the next meeting.   Cllr Rogerson welcomed everyone to the meeting 

Min 2019/6/0013  Apologies for Absence

Cllr A Odix (unexpected family commitments)    

Min 2019/6/0014  Declarations of Interests

Cllr Rogerson - Longridge Band
Cllr Clark - CAB  

Min 2019/6/0015 Approval of Minutes

It be noted that the minutes of the meeting held on 29th April 2019 could not be approved as the printer in the office had broke and the Town Clerk could not produce a copy of the minutes for everyone.
 


Min 2019/6/0016 Grant Request - Longridge Community Gym

The grant application was discussed.  It be noted that Budget Committee recommended that the grant be awarded subject to Council approval. 

Min 2019/6/0017 Grant Request - Knowle Green Village Hall (Defibrfillator) 

The grant application was discussed.  Budget Committee acknowledged that whilst the village hall could potentially be used by the residents of Longridge it be noted that Budget Committee thought it inappropriate to award a grant for this application.  

Min 2019/6/0018  Grant Request - Ribble Valley Citizens Advice Bureau 

The grant application was discussed.  It be noted that Budget Committee recommended that the meeting room be made available for hire (to the value of the grant requested) to ensure the resources could still be made available for the residents of Longridge. It be noted that Council approval sought for this recommendation.

Min 2019/6/0019 Grant Request - Longridge Heritage Centre Trust    

The grant application was discussed. It be noted that Budget Committee recommended the approval of this grant application on the proviso that the invoices be submitted to Longridge Town Council for payment (in order to reclaim the VAT amounts). It be noted that Council approval to be sought for this recommendation.

Min 2019/6/0020  Grant Request - Longridge Band  

The grant application was discussed.  It be noted that Budget Committee recommend the approval of this grant application.  It be noted that Council approval be sought for this recommendation. 

Minute 2019/6/0021 Financial Statement

It be noted that the Financial Statement up to 31st May 2019 be approved

Minute 2019/6/0022  Bank Account

It be noted that there is still a non-payment of direct debit (income) 

Minute 2019/6/0023 Rent Review

It was discussed and agreed that a surveyor be instructed to undertake the rent review.  Town Clerk to arrange. 




Minute 2019/6/0024  Utilities Bill - Water  

It was discussed and resolved that half the bill be paid (Bill total - £2,613.82).  The final balance due would be paid once the location of the water meters are provided by "Waterplus", as the current whereabouts of the water meters for Station Building is unknown.   It be noted that no water bills have been paid by Longridge Town Council since they resumed ownership of Station Buildings on 1st June 2018. 

  

Next Meeting to be held Wednesday 26th June 2019 (subject to sufficient agenda items being received)  
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